



אנגלית, קיץ תשפ"ב, מועד ב, מס' 016381, גרסה א'

PART I: WRITTEN RECEPTION (70 points)

(ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS)

الفصل الأول: فهم المقروء (70 درجة)
اقرأوا القطعة التي أمامكم،
وأجبوا عن الأسئلة 1-7 التي تليها.

פרק ראשון: הבנת הנקרא (70 נקודות)
קראו את הקטע שלפניכם,
וענו על שאלות 1-7 שאחריה.

Read the text below and then answer questions 1-7.

THE APPALACHIAN MOUNTAIN TRAIL*

* השביל למטיילים בהרי האפלצ'ים - * سبيل المشي في جبال الأبالاش

I People like to walk in forests or in mountain areas. In these places there are no roads. People can walk only on trails. These walks are usually long and very hard. In the United States, many people walk along the Appalachian Mountain Trail. People also
5 call it the AT. This trail is very popular. It is the longest walking trail in the world. Some people say it is also the hardest.

II Many people didn't think older people could walk the whole Appalachian Trail. But in 1955, Emma Gatewood did it. She was 67 years old. She was the first woman who walked the whole AT alone.
10 She walked it again when she was 69 years old and a third time when she was 76.

III Today, the AT is very different from when Emma walked it in 1955. First of all, now there are always a lot of people walking on this trail. Also, there are many stores along the way. When Emma walked it almost 70 years ago, there weren't many people on the
15 AT. In addition, there were very few stores along the AT. Because of this, people usually could not buy food and other things they needed when they were walking along the AT.

IV Emma carried a bag on her back. In it she took things she needed. For example, she took some clothes, a fork and a notebook. When she could not buy food, she ate fruit that she found in the forests. The walk was very long and difficult, but Emma finished it because she was very strong.

V Emma Gatewood became famous in America. She made the Appalachian Trail very popular. Many people heard about Emma. They also decided to walk the AT because they thought that if a woman her age could walk the whole AT, they could do it too.



Forest Mountain Trail
Photo by Valeriia Miller
From Pexels, photo 2527559



אנגלית, קיץ תשפ"ב, מועד ב, מס' 016381, גרסה א'

أجبوا بالإنجليزية عن الأسئلة 1-7، حسب القطعة.
في السؤالين 1 و 6، ضعوا دائرة حول
رقم الإجابة الصحيحة.
في الأسئلة الباقية، أجبوا حسب التعليمات.
(70 درجة)

ענו באנגלית על השאלות 1-7, על פי הקטע.
בשאלות 1 ו-6, הקיפו את המספר של
התשובה הנכונה.
בשאר השאלות ענו לפי ההוראות.
(70 נקודות)

QUESTIONS (70 points)

Answer questions 1-7 in English according to the text. In questions 1 and 6, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

1. What do we learn in paragraph I?

- i) Where the Appalachian Trail is.
- ii) When people like to walk in forests.
- iii) How long the Appalachian Trail is.

(8 points)

2. What do we learn about Emma Gatewood in paragraph II?

PUT A ✓ BY THE **TWO** CORRECT ANSWERS.

- i) Why she walked the Appalachian Trail.
- ii) How long it took her to walk the AT.
- iii) At what age she walked the AT for the first time.
- iv) Why she walked the AT alone.
- v) How many times she walked the AT.

(2×8=16 points)

3. Why didn't many people believe that Emma could walk the whole AT? (paragraph II)

ANSWER:
(8 points)



אנגלית, קיץ תשפ"ב, מועד ב, מס' 016381, גרסה א'

4. "Today, the AT is very different from when Emma walked it in 1955." (lines 12–13)

In what **TWO** ways is it different now from what it was in 1955? (paragraph III)

COMPLETE THE SENTENCES.

(1) Today,

(2) Today,

(2×7=14 points)

5. "Emma carried a bag on her back." (line 17)

Write **TWO** things she had in her bag. (paragraph IV)

(1)

(2)

(2×4=8 points)

6. What helped Emma finish the hard walk? (paragraph IV)

i) She had a bag on her back.

ii) She was very strong.

iii) She bought a lot of food.

(8 points)

7. Why did many people decide to walk the Appalachian Trail? (paragraph V)

ANSWER:

(8 points)